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ACTION MEMORANDUM 
 
 

November 21, 2019  FSS-7 
 

TO:  Board of Education 
 
FROM: David Gowan, Director of Safety and Security 
 
SUBJECT:    Workers Compensation Excess Insurance Policy Renewal  
  
 
Summary 
 
This is a recommendation for the renewal of the school district workers’ compensation 
excess insurance policy with Safety National Casualty Corporation for the policy period 
January 1, 2020, to January 1, 2021.  
 
Background 
 
The school district maintains a workers’ compensation self-insured retention of 
$750,000.00 per claim. The workers’ compensation excess insurance policy provides 
insurance coverage for any school district workers’ compensation claim that exceeds 
$750,000.00. 
 
The school district engaged with Underwriters Safety and Claims, the school district’s 
workers’ compensation third party administrator, in an underwriting process to develop 
insurance market quotes for this insurance renewal. The Human Resources, 
Transportation, Accounting, and Safety & Security departments assisted in this effort.  
 
Four insurance market quotes were obtained as a result of the underwriting process. All 
four quotes involve a $750,000.00 self-insured retention per workers’ compensation 
claim. 
 
The four insurance market premium quotes were as follows: 
 

 ARCH Insurance Company – $151,036.00 

 Midwest Employers Insurance Company – $285,236 .00 

 Safety National Casualty Corporation – $130,315.00 

 Star Insurance Company – $127,239.00 
 
The school district has maintained a stable relationship with Safety National Casualty 
Corporation for this coverage during the last five years. The insurance premium for this 
insurance for the current policy period of January 1, 2019, to January 1, 2020 is 
$159,643.00. The recommendation with a premium of $130,315.00 for the period 
January 1, 2020, to January 1, 2021, represents a savings for the school district of 
$29,328.00. 
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Recommendation 
 
It is recommended that the Board of Education authorize the Superintendent to renew 
the school district workers’ compensation excess insurance policy with Safety National 
Casualty Corporation for the policy period January 1, 2020, to January 1, 2021. The 
premium to renew this policy is $130,315.00.   
 
Superintendent’s Comments and Approval 
 

Superintendent’s Comments  

Dr. Curtis L. Jones, Jr. Approved 
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